

# Newsletter Thirsk Community Primary School



22.09.2017

## Key stage 1 Fun Run

Well done to all the children that took part in the annual Key stage 1 fun run on Thursday. All the children tried very hard to run the course. Extra special congratulations go to the children that won medals, with so many children competing to win a medal it is a real achievement. Finally thank you to all the parents and grandparents that came along to help –with younger pupils we often need many pairs of extra hands, thank you for giving up your time.

#### Flu Vaccination

If you are a parent of children in Reception, Year 1,2,3 and 4 your child is entitled to a flu vaccination. However you will need to complete the on-line registration. Please see the letter on the back page of the newsletter.

# Coats, jumpers etc

We are now starting to get slightly cooler mornings and children will need to wear their coats. Please can all parents make sure that your child's coat is clearly labelled with their full name. It is often the case that we have lots of very similar looking and similar sized coats, by simply taking the time to write their name in the label will help with reuniting the coat and its owner . Many thanks to those of you who have already done this.

#### **Attendance**

Attendance has much improved over the last few weeks -thank you for supporting the school with this. As always over the year we will continue to track attendance very closely. This years school attendance target is in excess of 96.2%

# Weekly Attendance we are aiming for higher than 96.2%

Class	% attendance this week (all pupils)		
RP	100 –Outstanding		
R/1S	93.6		
1/2EC	99.6 -Excellent		
1/2MC	99.2 -Excellent		
3BC	97.6 -Fantastic		
3PR	100 –Outstanding		
4AW	95.9		
5E	100 –Outstanding		
5P	98.1 -Excellent		
6T	96.2 -Well done		
Total	98 -Excellent		

# Pat Turner Award



Teagan Powell 5E for a brilliant start to Year 5. Teagan has shown a positive attitude to both work and relationships. She listens well, behaves impeccably and always does her best. She approaches every task with a smile.

Marika Popielec 1/2EC for making a fantastic start to the new year 2 class. She tries her best and is eager to learn.

Well done!!

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
<b>Judo</b> 3.30 – 4.30 Yr2- Yr6		Mr Chandler's Football 3.20-4.20 Yr5/6	<b>Drama</b> 3.20-4.20 R-Yr2 (in Reception)	Multi Sports 3.20-4.20 Yr. 1& Yr2
Art Club 3.20-4.20 Yr3-6			Football 3.20-4.20 Yr3-4	
Glee Club 3.15-4 Yr4-6 (starts 18th Sept)			<b>Yoga</b> Yr3-6 3.20 -4.20 (in the hall	

# **Dates For Your Calendar**

5E Swimming every Wednesday 10.30

26th September NSPCC Assembly

27th September Yr 6 Bewerley Meeting

4th October NSPCC workshop Yr5&6

2.30 Reception Reading

Meeting

# **Data Sheets and Eschools**

Please keep a look out in your child's bag for these coming round this week. Please check all the details on the data sheet and return it to the school office signed.

The Eschools form needs to be signed by both parent and child where applicable.

Thank You

# **Class Assemblies**

20th October 3BC 22nd March 3PR 27th April 5E 17th May R/1S 8th June 5P 22nd June 6T

### Dear Parent/Guardian

Please visit this online form to consent electronically for your child to receive their flu vaccine in school this autumn. Children in <u>reception</u>, <u>year 1,2,3 and 4</u> are being offered the flu vaccine this year.

# https://www.hdft.nhs.uk/services/childhood-flu-programme/

This vaccination programme is in place to help protect your child against flu. Flu can be an unpleasant illness and sometimes causes serious complications. Vaccinating your child will also help protect more vulnerable friends and family by preventing the spread of flu.

**Please complete the online form** (one for each child) by the end of September 2017.Please ensure you read and understand all the information before you complete the online form. Please visit <a href="https://www.hdft.nhs.uk/services/childhood-flu-programme/">https://www.hdft.nhs.uk/services/childhood-flu-programme/</a> for more information about the flu vaccination.

The vaccination is free and recommended for young children, and will be given by a quick and simple spray up the nose. Please go the website shown above which includes details about the small number of children for whom the nasal vaccine is not appropriate. Please ensure you read the leaflet that is enclosed before completing the online consent form. If you have any queries please contact the childhood Immunisation team on the above number or email address.

Last year, most children offered the vaccine in schools had the immunisation.

#### http://www.peresults.co.uk/

Put the school post code in only, this allows you to see how the school/s have done during different events.

# https://www.yourschoolgames.com/

Put the school name in only, this allows you to see how the school/s blogs and achievements.

